
          Prayer and Praise – May 07, 2025 
"Who can find a virtuous woman?  

for her price is far above rubies."   

Proverbs 31:10 (KJV) 

 

   

Nicaragua: Missionaries Nelson and Tirsa Gaitán praise the Lord for their 22 

years of ministry in Nicaragua. On April 27, they celebrated their 

anniversary with great joy at the Central Open Bible Church in San Marcos, 

Nicaragua. More than 250 people gathered to thank God for the Open Bible 

Churches in Nicaragua. God's presence was palpable in the celebration, and 

great joy reigned. A church family surprised them by hiring mariachi bands 

to celebrate their anniversary as missionaries in Nicaragua. 

 

Cuba: David Bethany, leader of Mission Hope Cuba, is sponsoring the third pastors' conference in 

Guanajay, Cuba, this week. This year's conference will be held from May 6 to 8, with an excellent team 

of Open Bible speakers: Pastors Jorge and Magdalena Urra (Kendall, Florida), Marcelo and Bernarda 

Rodríguez (Alajuela, Costa Rica), and missionaries Nelson and Tirsa Gaitán (San Marcos, Nicaragua). 

Approximately 450 pastors and church leaders from western and central Cuba are expected to attend. 

Please pray for the Lord's anointing and blessing on this pastors' conference. 

 

Guinea: Missionaries Tom and Sherry Moore share that the new building of the Open Bible Church in 

Bigori is progressing very well. They are now ready to place the wooden beams to secure the zinc roof 

and begin plastering the fired bricks. We praise Jesus for this good report. Please continue to pray for all 

our pastors and churches of the Open Bible Church in Guinea, West Africa. 

 

Paraguay: Field Director Julián Paredes shared that San Lorenzo Church, pastored by Pastor Marisa 

Morinigo Estigarribia, performed community service. They provided comprehensive services to the 

entire community, including free medical care, haircuts, and, most importantly, mass evangelism. Thank 

God for Pastor Marisa, the volunteers, and the entire leadership team. 

 

 



Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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In March, the Open Bible Church of Hernandarias, a city in the east, where pastors Marcial Martínez and 

Mirian Ayala celebrated their 31st church anniversary. They rejoice in what God is doing there, and all for 

His glory. The Eben-Ezer Open Bible Church in the city of Limpio, pastored by Agapito Morínigo and Perla 

Velaztiqui, also celebrated its 25th church anniversary in March, celebrating the glory of God. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our pastors 
reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our Open Bible 
leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of Christ.  

Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing a check 
payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our 
address below.  

mailto:missions@openbible.org
file://///ob-file01/shared/ARELI/Prayer%20&%20Praise/2025/openbible.org/MultiplyFrance

